
Ben Franklin Elementary PTO 
May 2025 Meeting Minutes 

 
WHEN: Monday, May 21, 2025 

WHERE: BF Library  Facilitator(s): Megan Coopersmith 
 PTO BOARD: Megan Coopersmith, Petra Crevier, Lindsay Walsh, Nicole Bottrel, Ilana Hernandez, 

and Kristen Paladino 
ATTENDEES: Principal Geoff Hewitt, PTO Board, Ben Franklin Parents and Guardians 

START TIME: 7:03 pm   END TIME: 7:25pm 
 

Topic and 
Spokesperson 

Discussion Points 

 
Introductions 

 
Megan 

Coopersmith 

 
- Board introduced themselves: 
Megan Coopersmith - PTO President, Petra Crevier - 1st VP, Lindsay Walsh - 2nd VP, 
Nicole Bottrel - Corresponding Secretary,  Ilana Hernandez - Recording Secretary, 
Kristen Paladino - Treasurer 
 

 
Principal Update 

 
Mr. Hewitt 

 

        
- Thank you to the PTO for going above and beyond with events all year long and 
fostering a nice partnership that enhances the school and its community. 
 
- At this point, NJSLA 3rd grade testing is now complete including make ups. 
 
- Kindergarten orientation will take place Mon., June 9. A registration link was sent out to 
incoming kindergarten families.  During this time, incoming students will get a chance to 
see the school and classroom. They will also meet staff.  It is a good time for incoming 
families to meet one another. 
 
- Due to the rain and cold weather, the 3rd grade field trip to Grounds for Sculpture was 
postponed to Mon., June 16. It should be warmer at that point even if it does rain. 
 
- The 3rd grade clap out will be happening on the last day of school. It is a school tradition 
to celebrate BF 3rd graders moving up to LIS. More details will be sent to 3rd grade 
families. 
 
- Today the 2nd graders had their wax museum.  It was well attended by families. Students 
were super prepared and presented well to families and other staff members. 
 



- Presently, end of year benchmark iReady assessments are taking place in reading, math 
and writing for grades 1 to 3. Kindergarteners are undergoing different end of year 
assessments. 
 
- Save the date: Popsicles on the Playground is taking place at the end of summer.  A date 
will be confirmed with the PTO and advertised to families 
 
- Field Day is set to take place next week on Thurs., May 29. Mrs. Cimorelli sent out a 
signup genius was sent out to families inviting parents to volunteer. 
 

 
PTO President 

Update 
 

Megan 
Coopersmith 

 

 
- Thank you to all BF families for all of their help at events this year! We are appreciative of 
everyone who helped at our events, attended those events, and supported the school and 
PTO. It is nice to see the children creating memories and fostering community. It was a 
good year! 

 
Recaps 

 
Respective Chairs 

 
 

 
Teacher Appreciation Week 
- Megan Coopersmith and Petra Crevier spoke. 
- Teacher Appreciation Week sponsored by the PTO took place from April 28 to May 2. It 
was a busy week. Teachers and staff were treated to supply and snack restocks, Starbucks 
coffee, new books, smoothies, raffles and a catered lunch provided by Wood Craft 
Catering (owned by former BF parent, Sal Riccobono). Teachers were super appreciative. 
 
Screen Free Week 
- Kristen Paladino spoke. 
- National Screen Free Week took place from May 5 to 9.  
- The PTO scaled back the events hosted this year. During the rock painting event, the 
kindergarteners held a fundraiser ran by Mrs. Krisak and Mrs. Fredericks. They were able 
to fundraise $160 for Alex’s Lemonade Stand. The rocks painted that night were sprayed 
and placed in the rock garden at the front of the school. The event taking place at the 
Mercer County Library was well attended with 30 families in attendance. Minute to Win 
It was a success. Unfortunately, the Friday event was cancelled due to weather. 
 
Carnival 
- Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
- The PTO’s annual carnival took place on Sun., May 18 from 1pm to 4pm. It was a 
beautiful day with lots of games, cotton candy and raffles for sale. There was a reptile show 
that was enjoyed by all. The kids were able to touch the reptiles after. 



- Thank you to all who volunteered.  It was a big event and there is always a need for lots of 
people to help. We are so appreciative of everyone who signed up to help. 
 

 
Ongoing Events 

 
Respective Chairs 

 
Trenton Thunder Tickets for Sale 
- Kristen Paladino spoke. 
- Tickets for the Trenton Thunder game on Thurs., June 19 are for sale. Order forms are 
due by May 22. 
- At this point, there are a total of 135 orders which is low for right now as we usually have 
over 200. We are hoping more will come in as we get closer to the deadline. 
 

 
Upcoming Events 
 
Respective Chairs 

 
3rd Grade Party 
- Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
- The 3rd Grade Committee is finishing up details on the 3rd grade party. It will be taking 
place on Thurs., June 18 during the school day from 1pm to 3pm. The kids will get to 
enjoy a DJ, photo booth, raffles, and water games outside. 
 
Trenton Thunder Game 
- Kristen Paladino spoke. 
- The Trenton Thunder game is taking place on Thurs., June 19 at 7pm.  
- The kids will get a chance to sing on the field before the game. Once Mrs. LaFlamme 
starts rehearsals, your child is going to want to join; consider purchasing tickets for the 
game. More details will be sent to families about meet up times as the game date 
approaches. 
 
Chalk the Walk 
- Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
- Chalk the Walk is taking place on Mon., June 23 (the evening before the last day of 
school). Families are welcome to attend and leave positive messages before the school year 
is out. Chalk and ice pops will be provided. 
- If it rains, paper and markers will be available to decorate the school’s main entrance 
doors. 
 

 
Updates 

 
Respective Chairs 

 

 
3rd Grade Committee 
- Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
- The 3rd Grade Committee is finalizing all things third grade related.  

- Gift: For the student gift, 3rd graders will be receiving a t-shirt. A form was sent 
to all third grade families requesting information needed to order the t-shirts, such 
as shirt sizes. If this form isn’t filled out, the default size is youth large. 



- Party: A signup genius for chaperones for the 3rd grade party has been sent out. 
- Yearbook: The yearbook will be finalized soon. It is being reviewed before the 
order is submitted. 
 

PTO Board Elections 
- Nominations for open board positions are open 10 days prior to the April PTO meeting 
and close at the end of this meeting. The election is held at the May PTO meeting. 
- Positions open for nominations are President, Recording Secretary and Corresponding 
Secretary. 
- This meeting served as the election for the open board positions. 

-​ Megan Coopersmith re-elected as President (unanimous and unopposed). 
-​ Ilana Hernandez re-elected as Recording Secretary (unanimous and unopposed). 
-​ Nicole Bottrel re-elected as Corresponding Secretary (unanimous and 

unopposed). 
 

 
Treasurer’s 

Report 
 

Kristen Paladino 
 

 
 
*Please scroll to the end of the Meeting Minutes for Kristen’s Treasurer’s Report 

 
Questions or 
Comments 

 
All 

 

Comment: Our final Dine to Donate will be at Amalfi’s Kitchen and Bar on Wed., May 
28. A flyer is expected to go out to families before the holiday weekend.  

 
Next Meeting 

 

 
See you next year! Enjoy your summer! 

 
 



 

 



 
 
 


